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MCK offers condolence on the 
passing of former Council Chief 

Alvin ‘Tuffy’ Delisle  
 
For Immediate Release 
 
(Kahnawake – 1, Onerahtókha/April 2019) The Mohawk Council of 
Kahnawà:ke wishes to offer its deepest condolences to the family, friends 
and colleagues on the loss of former Council Chief Alvin “Tuffy” Delisle, 
who passed away on March 28th in Kahnawà:ke. 
 
He was well-known and respected for his hard work and dedication to the 
people and his community. He served two terms of office after first being 
elected in 1988. He was also a veteran and was a former president of the 
Mohawk Legion Branch 219. 
 
The funeral will be held tomorrow (Tuesday, April 2nd, 2019) at Mohawk 
Legion Branch 219 at 11am. 
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Media Inquiries: 
Joe Delaronde 
Political Press Attaché 
450- 632-7500 ext 63251 
Joe.delaronde@mck.ca 
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Mohawk Council 
of Kahnawà:ke 
Kahnawà:ke Mohawk 
Territory 
P.O. Box 720 
J0L 1B0 
 
Tel: (450) 632-7500 
Fax: (450) 638-5958 
 
As per the MCK 
Communications Protocol, 
all media requests must be 
arranged through the Public 
Relations / Communications 
Unit 
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